
FADE IN

INT. CAR- NIGHT

ADGE drives the car as JANE sits in the passenger seat. 

JANE
Should we get booze before we go?

ADGE
I’m texting my brother now to see 
if he can get us some.  

JANE
Did he break up with Lindsay?

ADGE
Yeah.

JANE
That sucks. He really liked her 
right? 

ADGE
Ah he’ll be fine... Pretty easy 
meeting women when your that hot. 

A beat. Adge looks over at Jane. 

ADGE (CONT’D)
What?

JANE
It just sounded like you said you 
think your brother is hot.

ADGE
What would you rather me say hes 
fuckable? 

JANE
How is that any better? 

ADGE
I’m his sister.. I’m not blind. You 
know what they say if it walks like 
a dog and talks like a dog.. 
Usually you want to fuck that dog.

Adge makes thrusting motions.

JANE
I’ve never heard that in my life-



ADGE
Look I get it.. And honestly I 
think he’s a little out of your 
league. 

JANE
I’m not interested in your brother.

ADGE
I know you and everyone else in 
school thinks he’s a total babe. 

JANE
I think you are the only one who 
has ever referred to your brother 
as a babe. 

Adge grabs her phone and shows it to Jane.

ADGE
You’re telling me this isn’t hot?

JANE
Why is that picture your background 
on your phone?? What do you want to 
fuck your brother or something??

ADGE
What??! Are you kidding me Jane? 
That is disgusting... For me. For 
you it’d be a real treat. 

JANE
Whatever lets just talk about 
something else.

A beat.

ADGE
I saw Mike’s penis once. 

JANE
What why??

ADGE
He was getting out of the shower 
and.. I just saw it. And man talk 
about huge that thing must do some 
serious damage.

JANE
Okay-
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ADGE
Like a bulldozer on a halfway 
house. 

JANE
Okay okay-

ADGE
Just bam bam-

JANE
Stop!!

Adge stops the car.

ADGE
Wow relax. Someone is over 
reacting.

JANE
Okay well we are here.

ADGE
I’ll meet you in there.

Jane exits. Adge picks up the phone and dials.

ADGE (CONT’D)
Hey Mike.. Yeah so she’s definitely 
not into you. 

FADE OUT
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